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To be the body of Christ, living in Christ’s love, serving as Christ served. 

 A NOTE from Pastor Matt 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

One of the things weôre discovering this summer through our study 
of Abraham, Sarah, and their family is that they are amazing: They 
have hopes and dreams like us; they can be kind, loving, and  
faithful; they pray; they follow God, trusting beyond all logic that God 
will make them into a nation and a blessing for all. We see their faith 
and we are inspired. 

Another discovery we are making about Abraham, Sarah, and their 
family is that they are unflatteringly human: they plot and scheme to 
get their way; they take matters into their own hands when Godôs 
timing seems too slow; they lie, cheat, and steal; they fear when 
they should trust. We see their willfulness and disobedience and we 
cringe. 

If we are honest with ourselves, we must admit that we see  
ourselves in them. On our best days we are full of faith, hope, and love. On our worst days we are full of  
suspicion, fear, and hatred. Like them, we are complicated beings capable of equally great feats of  
compassion and acts of injustice. 

We share something else in common with Abraham, Sarah, Isaac, Rebekah, Jacob, Esau, and their  
offspring: we are called by the same God. The God who calls us does so despite our imperfections. The 
God who calls us is a covenant-keeping God who is ever true to Godôs promises. The God who calls us 
forgives our sins, fills us with faith, and shapes us in Godôs image. And like them, God is leading us on a 
journey of faith. 

Reflecting on the journey that has brought us to the threshold our new church home, I look back and see 
moments of unity and joy which make my heart swell. At the same time, I see moments of dysfunction, 
anxiety, and pain. I see Abraham and Sarah uprooting their family in order to follow a promise. I see 
Abraham and Sarah impatiently striving to force Godôs promise to fruition rather than waiting upon Godôs 
time. But more importantly, I see the hand of God motioning us forward in hope, comforting us in loss, 
supporting us in weakness, and blessing us with abundance. I see Christ on the cross, and I see a  
people who have been forgiven, redeemed, and restored. I see a promise that continues. 

Godspeed, 

 

 

Matt 
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 St. Andrew Happenings 
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The Very Last  

Monday/Fundays  

of the Summer! 

Go to the youth page on our website, 
saintandrew-ic.org, to download  
permission forms for two more chances of 
Jr. High fun! 

Celebrating Rebecca on August 20 

Job Openings 

Finance Administrator  
 

St. Andrew Presbyterian Church is  
looking for a Finance Administrator. Go to 
saintandrew-ic.org/.job-opening for a  
description. A letter of application,  
resume, and three current references can 
be sent to debwretman@gmail.com. The 
deadline to submit these materials is  

August 7.  

The anticipated starting date is  
mid-August. Candidates must have an 
Associateôs Degree in accounting/
bookkeeping or Bachelorôs Degree with 
relevant work experience. A good  
working knowledge of Microsoft Office 
(Word and Excel in particular),  
double-entry accounting, financial  
reporting, and experience with  
bookkeeping software is desired.  
St. Andrew Presbyterian Church is an equal 

opportunity employer. 

Nursery Caregiver 
 

Our Childrenôs Ministry Team seeks a  
loving, responsible, energetic caregiver for 
infants and young children in our nursery. 
Hours are 8:00 am to 12:30 pm Sundays, 
with options for extra hours during the 
week.  Our caregivers follow our nursery 
curriculum with Bible stories, music, and 
other activities. Must be 18 or older and 
have reliable transportation. For an  
application, visit saintandrew
- i c . o r g / . j o b-o p e n i n g;  
c a l l  3 1 9 / 3 3 8 . 7 5 2 3; 
email hwoodin@saintandrew
-ic.org; or stop by St. Andrew  
Presbyterian Church, 2251 
First Avenue, Coralville.  
St. Andrew Presbyterian 
Church is an equal  
opportunity employer.  

Shelter House is much more than a 
roof and a bed.  Marcia Murphy (MHI) 
would like St. Andrew to  know that  
because the Abbe Center only serves a 
small number of clientele, most of the 
drive items we collected a few months 
ago (bottled water, granola bars, and  
razors) are going, instead, to the  
homeless at Shelter House in Iowa City 
where there is a great need for these 
items. MHI is pleased to continue its  
support of both the Abbe Center as well 
as helping our friends at the Shelter 
House. Thanks, again, for your  

generosity! 

Update on  Items 

for Abbe Center 

saintandrew-ic.org
saintandrew-ic.org/.job-opening
mailto:debwretman@gmail.com
saintandrew-ic.org/.job-opening
saintandrew-ic.org/.job-opening
tel:(319)%20338-7523
mailto:hwoodin@saintandrew-ic.org
mailto:hwoodin@saintandrew-ic.org
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 Prayer Ministry 

The Power of Prayer     by  Greg Laurie 

Never underestimate the power of prayer. When you are 
praying according to God's will, your prayer is  
unstoppable. And how do we know what God's will is? By 

careful study of Scripture. 

Jesus made this promise: "If you abide in Me, and My 
words abide in you, 
you will ask what you 
desire, and it shall be 
done for you." (John 

15:7) 

W e  g r a v i t a t e  
immediately toward 
the latter part of that 
verse: Ask what you 
desire, and it shall be 
done for you. We love 
that, as though God 
were some sort of 
genie. But that isn't 
the case. We tend to 
forget about the first 
part of this verse: If you abide in Me, and My words abide 
in you. If we are walking in fellowship with God and  
studying the Word of God, then we will start praying  
according to the will of God. And then we will start seeing 

our prayers answered. 

First John 5:14ï15 says, "Now this is the confidence that 
we have in Him, that if we ask anything according to His 
will, He hears us. And if we know that He hears us,  
whatever we ask, we know that we have the petitions that 

we have asked of 

Him." 

Therefore, we should 
never give up or back 
down. We need to 
keep praying. That is 
why Jesus said, "Ask, 
and it will be given to 
you; seek, and you will 
find; knock, and it will 
be  o pened  t o 
you." (Matthew 7:7) In 
the original language 
there is an ascending 
intensity to the terms. 
It is like starting off 

with some politeness. Then you get more aggressive. And 
then you are not letting go, like Jacob, who wrestled with 

the Lord and refused to let go until He blessed him. 

Don't give up. 

— Genesis 32:26 

This devotional was published on April 19, 2013 by Greg 

Laurie, pastor of Harvest Christian Fellowship which has 

campuses in California and Hawaii. 



 

 To be the body of Christ, living in Christ’s love, serving as Christ served. 

  Messenger | August 2017   5 

 Caring Ministries 

Stephen Ministry      by  Mary Beth Ross 

I knew I needed to talk to someone, but I hadnôt lived in the city 
long enough to develop close, comfortable friendships that I 
could depend on. But my new church had Stephen Ministry. 
When I found out what Stephen Ministry was, I talked to my  
pastor about getting a Stephen Minister....The fact that God is 
invisible makes it hard for me to experience him sometimes....I 
truly wondered, after all the things Iôd done and the mess Iôd 
been through, if God could still love 
me. I somehow knew intuitively that I 
needed a person that I could see 
and touch. I think thatôs truly why I 
asked for a Stephen Minister. When 
my Stephen Minister was able to 
share her concern and her sorrow 
over my experiences, God was there 
l o v i n g  m e  t h r o u g h  h e r
(www.stephenministries.org/PDFs/

Megan's_Story.pdf). 

The strength of the St. Andrew Stephen Ministry program over 
the past 44 years has been result of the gifts of time and talent of 
the Stephen Ministers through 50 hours of training,  
continuing education, fellowship, prayer and our pastoral  
support. As we transition to our new church property, the  
Stephen Ministry Leadership team is seeking Stephen Ministry 
alumni to return to serve as active Stephen  

Ministers in the upcoming year. If you are interested in returning 
to being on the current SAPC Stephen Ministry Team, please 
contact one of the pastors or Stephen Ministry Leaders, Mary 
Beth Ross, Ted Potter, or Graham Dameron. If you or someone 
you know would benefit from a season of confidential care with 
an active Stephen Minister, please contact one of the pastors or 
the referral coordinators: for men contact Graham  

Dameron at 319/337.9270 or  
graham3076@gmail.com; for 
women contact Mary Beth Ross at 
iawoodsunrise@gmail.com or 
319/325.1387. 
 

Furthering our distinctly Christian 
Caregiving through continuing  
education, prayer and fellowship, 
we plan to start the 2017­18 year 
with new energy and joy in the 

Spirit of our Lord. The annual Stephen Ministry retreat will be 
held on August 26th from 9:00 am ­ 2:00 pm at Mary Beth 
Rossõ home. We are delighted to have Steven Trefz, therapist 
and director of the Iowa City Abbe Mental Health Center provide 
us with a refresher on Mental Health First Aid and guidelines for 
mental health referral criteria. Please contact one of the Stephen 
Ministry Leaders if you are interested in attending the morning 
workshop. 

Tomato + Veggie LFO Donation Reminder  by  Peg Hausler 

Is it not to share your food with the hungry and to provide the poor wanderer with shelter -- when you see the naked, to 
clothe them, and not to turn away from your own flesh and blood? - Isaiah 58:7 

It is tomato time!  The opportunity to share your bounty is here! We received news that many of the plants that we  
purchased and "adopted out" to loving households are now producing. Lettuce Feed Others (LFO) invites all growers to 
donate their tomatoes (or any produce that you are growing) to the IC Food Bank.  Donation drop off options: 

1. Place in your refrigerator and bring to church with you on Sunday mornings.  Our volunteers will check the refrigerator 
after second service and take all produce to the food bank on Monday morning. The refrigerator is on the main floor - in the 
hall closet on the way to the downstairs.  Please do not leave them in the lobby area, office space, outside the door, etc. 
Also, please do not donate overripe fruit that is split and messy.  

2. Ditto the above and drop off at the Hausler residence (838 Spencer Drive, Iowa City).  If you choose this option, please 
email me at peggyehausler@gmail.com so that I have a heads up.  

3. Another option is to drop directly at the Food Bank - a good option for those that have a lot of produce.  Directions are 
below.  You don't need to get a receipt or record the weight....just tell them you are donating for Lettuce Feed Others.  

Dropping Your Donations Off: The Crisis Center Food Bank is located at 1121 Gilbert Court in Iowa City. At the far (west) 
end of the parking lot, enter the brown double doors marked Donations and a volunteer will assist you. Donations are  
accepted without appointment Monday through Friday from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm, and Tuesdays until 7:00 pm. Itõs best to 
avoid dropping off over the noon hour, 12:00 ð 1:00 pm. 

http://www.stephenministries.org/PDFs/Megan%27s_Story.pdf)
http://www.stephenministries.org/PDFs/Megan%27s_Story.pdf)
mailto:graham3076@gmail.com
mailto:iawoodsunrise@gmail.com
mailto:peggyehausler@gmail.com
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Cover Story 

TRUE Moms (Time to Refresh, Uplift, and Empower Moms)  

TRUE Moms is for moms with young children who want to  
connect with new friends, enjoy inspiring conversations, discuss 
relevant topics -- and take a break from the daily routine. We 
have been busy promoting TRUE Moms to our community. We 
mailed out an introductory letter and fliers to 120 local churches 
and organizations! We passed out 650 fliers at the Coralville 4th 
of July parade! We have several great speakers lined up already 
and are working on creating fun activities, service projects, and 
devotions to round out our meetings. We plan to host more 
events on evenings and weekends that will be open to those who 
attend our Thursday morning meetings as well as any mom  
looking to connect with our group. We are currently looking for 
volunteers to help with childcare during our meetings and to  
provide refreshments for our moms and speakers. Please  
contact Heather Woodin if you would like to get involved. Our 
registration date is September 21st and will be held at the  
Coralville Public Library's Schwab Auditorium. More information 
can be found at www.saintandrew-ic.org. Click on "Serve & 
Grow" and scroll down to TRUE Moms. Please help us spread 

the word about this exciting new ministry 

 

 

 

 

Menõs Group Retreat  

The Menôs Group did select a Menôs Retreat (either March 3 or 
10, 2018) as a recipe and identified the notes in the Recipe 
Book. Paul Heidger and Bill Wittig met with Heather and  
discussed  having a theme that was about: 1) Community  
Involvement   2) Church Involvement.  After discussion the 
theme of ñLessons in Christian Livingò evolved with subtopics of  
1) Family, 2) Work, 3) Community/World. A keynote speaker was 

discussed and a gentleman that Paul knows named Salim is  
being considered. Our next step is to hold a group planning  
session to invite other men in the church, then hopefully work 
with Randy and Matthew to do more detailed planning. Once 
Paul has some feedback from our prospective keynote speaker 
we will be able to schedule that. Tentatively, it will be a one day  
retreat with hot breakfast at 8:00 am, keynote speaker at 9:00 
am, a breakout session at 10:00 am, lunch from noon to 1:00 
pm, and two sessions in the afternoon at 1:30 and 3:00 pm with 

wrap up at 4:00 pm. 

 

 

 

 

Mission, Outreach, & Service (MOS) Interactive Kiosk 

MOS looks forward to a visible, welcoming space in our new 
building dedicated to a mission information kiosk at which  
members and friends may on Sunday mornings personally  
explore with a MOS Team member opportunities for outreach 
and continue to explore virtually on a dedicated computer  
during the week. Plans also include installation of an electronic 
bulletin board highlighting each Sunday a particular outreach 
initiative available locally, an upcoming St. Andrew mission or 
disaster relief trip, or the work of those mission partners abroad 
who are in special relationship with us through prayer and  
financial support.  This electronic board will also allow posting of 
regular newsletters from our mission partners abroad, and  
sharing of prayer requests directed by them to our  
congregation.  It will also allow us to interpret to our congregation 
the overall work of the Mission Agency of the PC(USA) more 
effectively.  It is envisioned that each month the work of a  
particular missionary or mission partnership be featured, both 
through the information kiosk/electronic bulletin board and in  
worship by incorporating regular Minute for Mission  
presentations into our services and prayer requests into our  
corporate prayer time. Finally, in this electronic age, the  
possibility intrigues us of establishing periodic live contact with 
mission partners abroad, and their sharing their lives and work 

personally with us from the mission field. 

In the July issue of the Messenger we looked at Godôs timing and promises as they pertained to Abraham and Sarah and 
as they pertain to us. And even though Abraham and Sarah thought they should help God out in providing them with  
offspring, they were, in their own way, doing their best, trusting and acting on Godôs promise. We at St. Andrew have a 
long history of doing what we think we need to do in living out Godôs promises. We do it through weekly programming,  
worship, mission work, etc. We continue that tradition as we move forward to 140 Gathering Place Lane and as we begin 
to implement the recipes that came out of the visioning process over this past year. This month we are sharing an update 

on the implementation of a few of those recipes as we strive to do our best to live out, in faith, the promises of God. 

http://www.saintandrew-ic.org/
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Mission, Outreach, & Service 

 

For nearly a decade, St. Andrew has been privileged to welcome and be enriched by  
workers in the world-wide mission field through our denominationôs International  
Peacemaker program.  Speakers are chosen to itinerate throughout the U.S. who exemplify 
Presbyterian-linked mission directed toward building international understanding, promoting 
peacemaking, and giving sacrificial service to those in need in Christôs name.   This year we 
anticipate the possibility of hosting  Ms. Mphatso Mary Nguluwe, who serves as Director of 
the Livingstonia Synod Aids Programme (LISAP) for the Church of Central Africa,  
Presbyterian.   In her work, she has implemented initiatives which aim at promoting the  
quality of life for children living with HIV, among them the ñPrevention of Parents to Child 
Transmission of HIV,ò an initiative whose goal is to ensure an HIV free generation. She also 
promotes gender equity and equality for boys and girls, works to prevent child trafficking, 
and serves as a researcher in community development work.  More about her visit as details 

of her Presbytery visit are finalized! 

Background on the Presbyterian Peacemaking Program 

The Presbyterian Peacemaking Program makes it possible for leaders from our partner  
denominations and partner organizations around the world to visit the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) each year to interpret issues of 

peace and justice. Since 1984 over 220 International Peacemakers from more than 57 countries have been hosted by Presbyterians.  

Mission News Just In:  Presbyterian International Peacemaker 

to Visit East Iowa Presbytery September 27 – October 2 

Photo by Eileen Hohmuth-Lemonick 

Health Outreach to the Middle East (HOME) Honors Dr.  

Freddy Elbaiady, St. Andrew Mission Co-worker, with Award 

A ceremony was held in July by HOME in Brummana, Lebanon 
where Dr. Freddy Elbaiady was granted the HOME Medical  
Lifetime Achievement Award. Dr Elbaiady is a former member of 
the Egyptian Parliament, current member of the  
advisory board of the Geneva Institute for Leadership and Public 
Policy (GILPP), and founder/CEO of Salam Medical Center 

(www.smcegypt.org). 

He received the award in recognition of his significant efforts over  
the  last 20 years in both health care services in the Middle East, 
as well as for his significant contributions towards promoting a 
culture of peace, and building bridges of understanding and  

tolerance through the volunteer medical services he offers. 

Dr. Elbaiady received this award from the Lebanese Minister 
Enaya Ezz Eldin, Minister of Administrative Development, as a 
representative of the Lebanese President, Michel Aoun. The  
ceremony was attended by a wide range of members of the  
Lebanese Parliament  and  former  government  ministers, as 
well as representatives of medical organizations from around the 

world. 

 

I do not consider this award as a personal 
award, as I think I am the last one to  
deserve such an honor. In this, I give the 
glory to God, before everyone else, for He 
has blessed this work, and opened the 
doors wide for us to spread the vision. 
This award is also dedicated to Qanatir 
Presbyterian Church, who adopted this 
vision and supported our work, as well as 
the team at Salam Medical Center, who 
have demonstrated the best example of 
love, peace and real practical service. 
This award is specially dedicated to my 
father, Rev. Dr. Safwat Elbaiady, who was 
the first to teach me about community 
service, as well as my dear mother, who has always supported 
me with her prayers. Finally, this award is dedicated to my  
beloved wife, Marianne, who is a great support to me with her 
continuous encouragement and sacrifices, and my precious  sons 
Nayer and Rany, who understand and endure the long times that 

I have spent away from them. --Freddy Elbaiady 
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Meet the Leaders 

It was an honor  (to be asked to serve), and I had to pray and think about my possible 
contribution.  It is exciting to be working with the leadership, with our transition to the 

new building coming up.   

I am not quite clear on what to expect (how I see God working through me as a leader 
at St. Andrew), but I am confident in our leadership and their combined wisdom. In May 
I started work as Clerk of Session to record Session meetings and maintain member-

ship records, and that will continue.   

I was born in Texas and also lived in Venezuela and Saudi Arabia while my father 
worked in petroleum geology.  My parents moved back to their native Iowa when I was 
12 and that's where I met Bill, my Californian husband, in 1966.  I had earned an M.A. in 
Library Science in 1965 and worked longest at the University of Iowa Libraries, retiring 
in 2004.  Bill and I lived in Pennsylvania for 11 years and then returned to Iowa in 1983, 

joining Saint Andrew soon after. 

My reaction to being asked was just a peaceful feeling. I can't claim to be either 
excited or overwhelmed but instead just a feeling of now seems like the right time 
to serve again. I am grateful to the previous and current elders who have  
navigated an eventful last 10 years and humbled to be considered capable of  

continuing along side them in service to our congregation and the community. 

My first time on session that began 12 years ago I was pretty new to everything at 
St. Andrew and being Presbyterian in general. I grew up all things Missouri Synod 
Lutheran. Now having served once as an elder, once as deacon, and numerous 
other experiences throughout the church in service as well as being served, I won't 
claim to have it all figured out, but I have a better idea of what I am getting myself 
into. I don't have extroversion as a gift, but I know it is something I need to have to 
continue to meet new people and get to know better those I have worshiped  
alongside for years.  I have experience although few skills on finance team,  
nominating team, fellowship team, being a worship leader, and hospitality team. 
With God's help and my teamsô help I have managed to make those experiences 
work and I am open to serve wherever I might be needed next. I would like to get 

involved musically at some point, maybe choir or a bell choir.   

I mostly grew up in Michigan. I came to Iowa after meeting my wife Becky at Hope  
College in Holland, Michigan.  We were married in 2000 and joined St. Andrew 
shortly after arriving.  Neither of us were Presbyterian at the time, but we felt at 
home here.  Joining a small group and playing some church softball helped.  Our 
small group we joined back then has basically turned over two times completely as 
people have come to Iowa City for training and then left to pursue their careers 
elsewhere. I have been teaching secondary math and engineering for the last 13 
years at Clear Creek Amana High School and Middle School and coaching the 
boysô soccer team for the last 10.  Our three boys Cade 11, Drew 8 and Eli 6 were 
all baptized here and participate regularly in worship and youth programs.  It takes 
a village to raise children and our St. Andrew family has been a big part of our  
village that also includes the boysô grandparents, uncles, aunts, cousins, and  

neighbors.   

Elder Ann Ford 

Elder Tim Benson 

New church officers will be ordained and installed on Sunday, August 13, at both worship services. 
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Per  cap i ta  fund ing  i s  how  
Presbyterians mutually share the costs of 
coming together to discern the Spiritôs 
leading for the future. The total per capita 
amount for 2017 is $36. The  
breakdown is as follows: $23.20  
Presbytery; $7.50 General Assembly; 
$5.30 Synod. Please remit $36 for  
every confirmed member in your  
family. Thank you! 

Presbytery of  
East Iowa  
64% 

General  
Assembly 
21% 

Synod 
15% 

Per Capita Stewardship Pledges 
T h a n k  y o u  t o  
everyone who has  
already turned in a 
pledge. For those of you 
who have not yet had 
chance to do so, thereôs 
still time! If you canôt 
find the pledge card that 
was mailed to you, you 
can pick one up in the 
church office. 

  
Current  
Period 

Year to Date Annual Budget 
Annual Budget  
Percentage 

Annual Budget 
Difference 

INCOME       

PLEDGES & IDENTIFIED GIFT $72,142.63  $416,759.38  $867,290.00  48.05%  -$450,530.62 

FACILITIES/OFFICE INCOME 0.00  30.00  0.00  0.00%  30.00  

INVESTMENT INCOME 129.28  1,368.40  0.00  0.00%  1,368.40  

TOTAL INCOME  72,271.91  418,157.78  867,290.00  48.21%  -449,132.22 

EXPENSES       

LAND  $0.00  $0.00  $5,500.00  0.00%  -$5,500.00 

BUILDING  3,508.44  30,111.20  69,365.00  43.41%  -39,253.80 

UTILITIES  282.41  3,641.34  27,025.00  13.47%  -23,383.66 

EQUIPMENT, F & F 0.00  107.00  400.00  26.75%  -293.00 

VEHICLES  711.84  1,364.74  3,702.00  36.86%  -2,337.26 

CHILDREN'S & FAMILY MIN 79.71  2,072.72  11,875.00  17.45%  -9,802.28 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 734.18  1,095.04  2,100.00  52.14%  -1,004.96 

MINISTRIES & MEMBERSHIP 255.49  3,349.56  6,500.00  51.53%  -3,150.44 

MISSION  10,112.67  58,536.69  121,421.00  48.21%  -62,884.31 

MUSIC  358.62  2,702.96  10,555.00  25.61%  -7,852.04 

OFFICE  
EXPENSE  

599.64  8,167.84  21,500.00  37.99%  -13,332.16 

OPERATING EXPENSES 534.42  3,174.66  6,921.00  45.87%  -3,746.34 

WORSHIP  40.92  2,345.25  3,126.00  75.02%  -780.75 

YOUTH MINISTRIES 5,644.25  7,506.88  14,900.00  50.38%  -7,393.12 

PERSONNEL  45,623.42  275,285.34  562,401.00  48.95%  -287,115.66 

TOTAL EXPENSES 68,486.01  399,461.22  867,291.00  46.06%  -467,829.78 

EXCESS INCOME\EXPENSES $3,785.90  $18,696.56  -$1.00 0.00%  $18,697.56  
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Guatemala March 2018 Trip     by  Lora Morgan Dunham 

God continues to open doors! Jeff & Karna Wieck and Steve Dunham & Lora Morgan 
Dunham will be leading a mission trip to work with Impacto Ministries in Guatemala 
over spring break, March 10-17, 2018. Karna was able to secure flight tickets for an 
incredible price for up to 25 people, which allows us to commit more resources to the 
programs and ministries with Impacto.  If you have attended any of the presentations 
about previous trips, read articles or looked at photos, you already have an idea of how 
God can work through us, and of the blessings that we receive in return. Each trip 
strengthens and deepens the relationships we have formed with the Impacto staff, the 
abuelitos and the children we interact with at Happy Tummies. In the past three spring 
break trips, 71 different people have gone as short term missionaries, and in the group 
of 26 going in July, 15 people are taking their first trip. We invite you to  
consider Godôs call to serve in Guatemala, whether this would be your first time or you 
left your heart there on a previous trip. If you would like to sign up or have questions, please contact Karna (karnaw77@gmail.com), 
Jeff (j.wieck@hotmail.com), Steve (stephen.m.dunham@gmail.com), or Lora (loramorgandunham@gmail.com). We need to hear 

from you by Sunday, August 27. Dios te Bendiga!  

Guatemala 

Here are some photos from the July trip. To watch the Impacto Ministries video of St. Andrewôs visit, go to https://youtu.be/PHpIQfbcbDs. 

mailto:karna77@gmail.com
mailto:j.wieck@hotmail.com
mailto:stephen.m.dunham@gmail.com
mailto:loramorgandunham@gmail.com
https://youtu.be/PHpIQfbcbDs
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Camp Cardinal Building Team        

CCBT Transition Team Request for Volunteers 

The Camp Cardinal Building Team (CCBT) Transition Team is requesting volunteers to assist with the many facets of the  

upcoming move to Gathering Place Lane.  

For instance, they will be looking for people to help with everything from landscaping, moving the organ and other furniture/items for 

the church, assembling  furniture and cabinetry from Ikea, etc.  

More detailed information will be made available as we get closer to the move. In the meantime, the team would like you to please 
contact Sarah in the office at sdyck@saintandrew-ic.org or 319/338.7523 with your availability. When you contact her, please provide 
not only your email but a phone number where you can easily be reached as well as an idea of the areas where you believe you can 

be of assistance. Questions? Contact Gene Dierking at 319/351.4525. 

Thank you! 

Camp Cardinal Construction Status      by  Jack Prall 

Construction activities continue with a target of occupying the 
upper floor during the second half of September. This would be 
the sanctuary, atrium, offices and MPR. The lower floor of class 

rooms will follow by early October. 

Costs are holding, but there are a number of questionable 
change issues that will have to be negotiated later with  
subcontractors. Nothing of scary amount is before us at this point 
beyond the planned contingencies, but we are on constant alert 
with normal construction uncertainties remaining over the next 

two to three months. 

¶ Progress is good on the site since the last report, with 40ï50 

workers there each day. 

¶ Interior framing on both floors is essentially complete. 

¶ Rough in electrical and plumbing work has been approved. 

¶ HVAC upper level 90% complete. Lower level has started. 

¶ Dry wall installation has begun. 

¶ Final roof panels 90% complete. 

¶ Final architectural siding has begun. 

¶ Final paving on upper parking lot is complete. 

¶ Paving on lower lot underway. 

¶ Grading and seeding mostly complete. 

The biggest schedule concern at this point is completion of  
the windows. The supplier is late delivering glass for all windows. 
The frames are complete, but dry wall cannot proceed without an 
enclosed building. To enable progress, all window openings have 
been covered temporarily with plastic film. Installation of the  
windows is being expedited daily and there seems to be  
progress, although it has been a frustration and some additional 

cost with the delay. There are also some technical details in 
question with the windows, but this will be resolved between the 

architects and the supplier. 

From this point, we will concentrate on two somewhat separate 
activities. One is continuing to partner with Apex in finishing the 
building construction. Secondly, focus by the Building Team and 
staff will be on those crucial activities that are to some extent 

separate from Apex. 

These are: 

¶ Building the acoustic panels hanging in the sanctuary.  

¶ Assembling furniture bought from IKEA. 

¶ Utilization of furnishings salvaged from Melrose. 

¶ Building communication details like phones, WiFi, etc. 

¶ Building security. 

¶ Room Signage. 

¶ Signage on Camp Cardinal Blvd. and the building. 

¶ Outdoor facilities and the landscaping required by code. 

¶ Provision for future parking expansion (grading). 

¶ Organ assembly. 

¶ Pew chairs. 

¶ Window blinds. 

¶ New chancel furniture. 

All of this work is progressing and assignments of responsibility 
have been made. The biggest challenge is assembling the  
number of volunteers needed for the acoustic panels,  
assembling IKEA furniture, and the organ work.  

mailto:mailtosdyck@saintandrew-ic.org
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 Kristen DeGrazia, Assistant Director of 

      Childrenôs & Youth Music    kdegrazia@saintandrew-ic.org 
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St. Andrew Presbyterian Church 
2251 1st Avenue, Coralville, IA 52241 

www.saintandrew-ic.org 

office@saintandrew-ic.org 

319/338.7523 
 

Worship Times: 8:30 am + 11:00  am 

Sunday School: 9:45 am 
 

Our purpose is to be the body of Christ, living in Christõs love  

and serving as Christ served. 

× If you would like to start/stop receiving the  
Messenger  electronically, please email the church 
office. Allow one week to process your request.   

Trees & Shrubs Needed for  
Gathering Place Lane 

As you may know, the City of 
Iowa City requires that trees 
and shrubs be planted to gain 
occupancy in our new church 
on Gathering Place Lane. We 
are asking people to consider 
purchasing a plant in memory/
honor of someone special. The 
number and types of trees/shrubs are listed on a SignUp Genius, as 
well as the cost per planting, (www.signupgenius.com/
go/10c0b4cabad2aa57-standrew). The kicker is we have to purchase 
the plants by August! Would you please consider purchasing a plant? 
Once you sign up, please drop off a check in the amount indicated to 
St. Andrew with a notation of "Landscaping" in the memo portion of 
the check. If you have questions, email or call Peg Hausler at  
peggyehausler@gmail.com / 319/400.0758 (evenings). On behalf of 
the outdoor spaces team, thank you so much for helping us get 
ready for the September move in date! 
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